Psychology Undergraduate Grading Method Options for Spring 2020


In recognition of the multitude of far-reaching changes experienced by students, faculty, and families transitioning to online education and social distancing due to COVID-19, the Psychology Department will accept Spring 2020 course grading of P/F as meeting prerequisites for all courses in the Psychology major. We have carefully weighed this option for Spring 2020 in order to ensure our students are empowered to make the best decisions possible regarding their academic options and have every opportunity to be successful in their coursework. As they say, we are all in this together!

Students should evaluate this option for P/F seriously and weigh the implications of their decision to choose P/F grading with their Psychology advisors.  Remember your course grade will be awarded by the Psychology faculty, but your decision for the P/F on your transcript is dependent on your choice with the Registrar. Students currently enrolled in a Psychology course under the regular grading method (A, B, C, D, or F) may request to have their final grade changed from an A, B, C, or D to a Pass (P) by submitting a request to the Academic Success Center.  Last Day to Request Grading Method Change from Regular to Pass/Fail (P/F): Requests accepted through June 10

As discussed by the Undergraduate Dean, students are encouraged to wait until after May 27, when Spring 2020 final grades are posted, before submitting a request to change the grading method to the Pass/Fail option, before making the decision to withdraw from an individual course(s), or before making the decision to withdraw from the entire semester.

Last Day to Withdraw from an Individual Course(s): Deadline Changed from April 6 to June 10
Students may withdraw from the entire semester via myUMBC self-service through May 12. After this date and through June 10, students may submit an RT Help Ticket to the Registrar’s Office and the semester withdrawal will be processed administratively.

